
 
 

 

Prep School 
 
Sports Report w/c 15th April 2024 
 

Damp weather doesn’t dampen spirits! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are scheduled to have our cricket, rounders and athletics fixtures through the next 11 

weeks. Sadly, we saw our under 11 fixtures against Richmond House called off this week due 

to the wet grounds at both schools.    

The under 9s also have fixtures beginning within the next 2-3 weeks, allowing us time to 

introduce some new skills and techniques to them.  

The mood amongst the pupils has been vibrant - let’s hope that we can shift from sprinting on 

a court to the full range of activities in the very near future. 

 

Mr Phil Holmes 

 

 

 
 


